
TEMPLE CONSERVATION COMMISSION 
Final Minutes, March 14, 2018 

Location: ​Town Hall, main hall 
 
Attendees: Adie Krulis, Sean Radcliffe, Honey Hastings, Lincoln Geiger, Cathy Joly, Ult Mundane 
Absent: none 
Started at 7:10 pm 
 
Approved February 14, 2018 minutes. 
 
“Got Drought” presentation:  ​The group confirmed there are 18 old water testing kits from 2017. Additionally 
the group found the old posters from 2017. ​ Honey Hastings will let the DES know we need 50 additional kits 
with 50 radon test bottles.  ​ Honey Hastings confirmed the DES will be able to handle testing volume on 4/16. 
There is no detailed on information on the presenter or presentation topic for Wednesday April 11th.  The 
group agreed to use 6:30 PM as the time for the presentation. ​Cathy Joly will markup the existing posters with 
the correct 2018 date. ​  The posters will be placed in the library, store, USPS and Municipal building. ​ Cathy 
Joly will make half page handouts of the dates concerning presentation, water kit pickup locations and drop off 
date for the upcoming town meeting. ​ The town sandwich board should be used for the week of testing.  Sean 
Radcliffe and Adie Krulis will be available to pick up water testing kits on Sunday April 15th from 2:00 PM to 
4:00 PM. 
Dumping on Kulgren Road 
The group discussed the numerous reports of trash dumping on 69 Kulgren Road.  They discovered the Board 
of Selectmen have been aware of the problem and has been actively pursuing ways to address the problem in 
numerous ways.  The group discussed the dynamics of foreclosures.  This topic will be kept on the agenda for 
next month. 
 
SB 451 anti-wildlife-trafficking bill:  ​Bill SB-451 passed the NH Senate and is in the NH House, specifically 
the in the ​House Fish and Game and Marine Resources committee.  Honey Hastings will write a 

short letter for the group urging support. Sean Radcliffe will send to the committee and Chair 

and vice chairs. 
 
Miller State Park power line project:   ​No news 
 
Temple Conservation Commission member discussion: ​The group discussed getting new members as 
alternates although there were no candidates mentioned.  The discussion blended into general talk about 
having specific goals and/or mission statement. The topic will be put on next month’s agenda. 
 
Planning Board Survey:   ​No news about results. 
 
The group adjourned by 8:30 pm.  Next meeting will be Wednesday, April 11th, 2018 
Minutes submitted by Sean Radcliffe. ​ Italics above indicate tasks to be done. 

 


